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AUSTRALIA 

                           “For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever.  Amen.”  Romans 11:36 

  

March 2020 

 
 
Dear Brethren, 

 
“But I will declare for ever; I will sing praises to the God of Jacob.” (Psalm 75:9).  

Greetings once again in the precious name of Jesus Christ. 
 
 God’s sovereign purpose has brought unexpected changes to His work here in 
Port Hedland.  As a response to the current Covid-19 outbreak, the government of 
Australia has banned all types of social gatherings, including church services, and has 
required that all such venues be closed.  For the present time, this has resulted in the 
cessation of our services and the distribution of Gospel bulletins. 
 
 However, a series of Gospel messages that I had begun this month in the local 
community newspaper will continue, though without an address for a meeting place.  In 
the midst of our current circumstances, we hope to continue to bear witness to the 
Gospel in the capacity that we are able as the Lord directs our way. 
 
 Cyd has had a very difficult month with her health, which has confined her mostly 
to bed.  For this reason a “News from the Homefront” will not be sent out this month. 
 
 We greatly appreciate the prayers and concern for our health as well as for the 
Lord’s work in Papua New Guinea and Australia.  Our thoughts and prayers are with 
you as well.  We are also thankful for the notes of encouragement and the faithful 
support of the Lord’s churches.   
  
Love in Christ,  
Bro. Frank James  
 


